River Glen HOA
Irrigation Committee Minutes

June 13, 2019

Berthoud Community Center

Attendees:  Paul Simpson, Larry and Donna Hughes, Frank Rogers, Doug Petersen, John Prock, Gary Klug, Guy and Pam Sheets, Mike Castaneda, Bill Vaughan, Daryl Musser, Tye Riley, Scott Canby, Diana and Roy Wilson, Chad Buffington, Jim Young, Bob Towry, Ed Broestl, Craig Godfrey, Randy White, Caroline White
Daryl Musser opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Daryl recommended that we discuss the first item on the agenda as the last item since it would take the most time.
2.
Meters and which size if projected to have the greater need


A recommendation was made from Paul Simpson to change the existing 4” meters to the 2” meters that are currently being used on the pump side.  The reasoning was to have better accuracy in the meters with the smaller amounts of water that are being requested by Homeowners.  It was recommended that a plan be established and put in the 2020 Budget for the replacement of the 4” meters – if the Homeowner wanted it changed.  The meter would be funded by the HOA but the installation would be up to the individual Homeowner.  The cost for each 2” meter is approximately $350.00.  It would possibly add $18,000.00 to the budget for next year.

A Motion was made by Jim Young and Seconded by Bill Vaughan to propose adding 2” meters for all Homeowners that would like to have the new meter in the 2020 Budget.

Motion passed with 9 Irrigation Committee Members approval.

3.
Future isolation valves in the system.

Paul discussed that the meters noted above would be a higher priority for Irrigation funds.  They are looking at possibly 4 to 5 additional valves at some time in the future.

4.
Repairs and other topics requested.

None were brought up.

1. Discussion of irrigation for Tract A lots and any recommended changes to the wording provided on a proposed change to Covenants.

A copy of the Homeowner Rights and Responsibilities in the Irrigation Policy was passed around.  Darryl reviewed that the HOA owns 61 shares of Ish water, approximately 45 people currently use the water.  Daryl looked at the amount of water over the last 10 years.  The last 6 years there has been less water used.  Every year it is difficult because we don’t know how much will be used and the allocation from Ish could change.  Years ago it was 100 inches per share, then 60 inches and we are now at 40 inches.  At the time the HOA was asked to approve the subdivision of the Tract A lots the Homeowners at that time were concerned about not having enough water each year.  The approval of the subdividing was contingent on the language that limits the irrigation water usage for Tract A.  The 4 Tract A lots paid $500.00 tap fee and in order to use the irrigation system they would need to pay a $2,500.00 access fee.  Also, all Homeowners must be in “good standing” with the HOA.  There are 3 things all Homeowners must do to be in good standing: 1) Go through the irrigation training, 2) sign the Easement Agreement for the easement where the irrigation pipe was run underground, and 3) be current on all HOA dues and pay the access fee.
Tract A Homeowners have the following options if they are in good standing:

1. If there is direct run water they can have it.

2. They could also lease water through the HOA.

3. They can use excess irrigation water from the HOA shares at the end of the season if/when it is allocated.

4. They could purchase a share of Ish water and transfer to the HOA.

5. It might be possible to lease a share of Ish water from Roy Emmons, the neighbor to the North on the river.

A question was asked about the process for allocation at the end of the season and Daryl explained how it is done.

Paul asked Chad if there was any changes that he would like taken to the River Glen Board.  After the review of the Irrigation Policy and Manual Chad replied that he had no changes to make.

Daryl Musser adjourned the meeting at 8:06 PM.

